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Autumn Newsletter (Second Half Term)







November 2019
Welcome to our second newsletter of the school year. There is another busy half term ahead, so please read on to ensure you are fully informed of all the events taking place. 
Staffing Updates

I have just the one staffing update to bring you, which is that Mrs McIntyre has now begun her maternity leave. During her absence, Mrs Balmer will take on the role of acting Deputy Headteacher. We will bring you any updates on new arrivals as soon as we hear them! 
Anti-Bullying Week

Anti-Bullying week takes place next week (Monday 11th November). This week, children have already watched Billy’s Paradise, an Anti-Bullying production, and throughout next week they will be participating in a range of anti-bullying lessons and assemblies to promote the anti-bullying message. We have many strategies in place to deal with bullying, and I will write to you next week to inform you of the measures we have in place. 
If you have any concerns about your child being the victim of bullying, please inform your class teacher immediately. Full investigations take place whenever bullying is reported to us and guidelines to parents are available on the school website. 
Children in Need

There is also a busy week of Children in Need activities next week and I know that many children are especially excited about entering The Great Brackenwood Bake Off. Please ensure you have read the separate Children in Need correspondence carefully so that you are fully informed of the many different events that are taking place. Friday 15th November promises to be extra special as we look forward to welcoming Pudsey and the North West Tonight team to our school! 
Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Programme for Years 5 and 6

Essential Life Skills sessions for Year 6 children have begun this week, and the programme will take place over five sessions. Year 5 children took part in this programme prior to half term. Feedback from children, parents and teachers was very positive. 
Travelling Book Fair

Our popular book fair will run from Tuesday 19th November to Friday 22nd November. This is an excellent opportunity for Christmas stocking fillers and encouraging your child to read for pleasure. The book fair earns free books for our classes and general library. 
Flu Vaccinations

All children will receive, with parental consent, their flu vaccinations this half term. These will take place on Thursday 28th November.
Sing the Christmas Story
Both Year 3 classes will be taking part in a Sing the Christmas Story event, with other schools, at Christchurch in Birkenhead. This event takes place on Wednesday 4th December (9.30am – 10.30am)
Christmas Shoeboxes
We are pleased to be involved in the Christmas Shoebox appeal once again. This year, the appeal will be organised through T4U and further information can be found at www.teams4u.com. Brackenwood Junior School has always generously supported this appeal and the children enjoy being able to do something practical themselves to help those less fortunate. We hope that this year will be no exception. Please could shoe boxes be returned to school by 9.00am on Wednesday 27th November.
Pantomime Visit

Please be aware that the starting time for the pantomime on Thursday 19th December is 10.00am, requiring us to leave school at approximately 8.30am. You will receive all the information required at a later date, but please ensure you have this earlier than usual start marked on the calendar. 

Halloween Disco
Many thanks to the BFG team for organising and running this highly successful event. The children enjoyed themselves very much, looking very scary and often unrecognisable in their superb costumes. All these events help to raise extremely useful additional funds for the school.  
​
INSET Days and Staff Training

Our third INSET day of the school year took place on Friday 25th October. We used this opportunity to attend a conference with other local schools led by Sir John Jones. Sir John Jones is one of the most sought after speakers on the global educational stage, and he provided us with an inspiring and passionate talk on creativity and change in education.
Please note that the school will be closed to pupils for an additional INSET day on Thursday 12th December, due to the General Election. 

Open Evening

I would like to thank all the parents, relatives and contributors for making our Open Evening such a success. I hope you found it a useful and informative evening. 

Whole School Attendance

Our figure for whole school attendance is currently 96.2%. Thank you for helping us to keep this above 96% by ensuring your children are in school whenever possible, and for keeping requests for authorised absence at an all-time low!
Y3 Harvest Assembly

Congratulations to our brilliant Year 3 children who performed so amazingly at their Harvest Assembly just before the half-term break. We are so impressed with the way they have settled since they joined us at the start of the school year, and it is wonderful to have them with us. Thank you also to all the parents and relatives for attending and supporting this event. 
Residential Trips 

Year 4 and Year 6 children very much enjoyed their residential trips last half term and impressed us all with their brilliant attitudes, manners and behaviour. I would like to thank all the staff who so willingly give up time away from their own families to enable these trips to take place. In particular, I would like to thank Mrs Egan for the additional time she puts into organising these trips and ensuring they run smoothly. 
Nut Allergies

Please could parents note that we have a small number of children in school with nut allergies. We would like to ensure that no foods containing nuts (including Nutella) are ever on the premises and this extends to children’s packed-lunches and any additional snacks that they bring in. Cooperation from parents on this matter would be very much appreciated.

Parent Questionnaire Feedback

Thank you to all those of you who completed a Parent Questionnaire on our Open Evening. We received 105 responses. 

	Question
	Agree
	Disagree
	 
	Don't Know

	My child is happy at this school.
	100%
	0%
	
	0%

	There is a good range of subjects available for my child at this school.
	99%
	0%
	
	1%

	My child can take part in clubs and activities at this school.
	99%
	1%
	
	0%

	The school makes me aware of what my child will learn during the year,
	98%
	2%
	
	0%

	My child feels safe at this school.
	95%
	4%
	
	1%

	The school supports my child’s wider personal development.
	94%
	2%
	
	4%

	This school makes sure its pupils behave well.
	93%
	2%
	
	5%

	My child does well at this school.
	92%
	3%
	
	5%

	The school lets me know how well my child is doing.
	91%
	8%
	
	1%

	The school has high expectations for my child.
	90%
	3%
	
	7%


	My child has been bullied and the school dealt with the bullying quickly.
	Agree
	Disagree
	My child has not been bullied.

	
	11%
	10%
	79%

	My child has Special Educational Needs and the school gives them the support they need.
	Agree
	Disagree
	My child does not have Special Educational Needs.

	
	12%
	6%
	82%

	When I have raised concerns with the school they have been dealt with properly.


	Agree
	Disagree
	I have not raised any concerns.

	
	36%
	10%
	55%

	I would recommend this school to another parent.
	Yes
	No
	

	
	94%
	6%
	


	Forthcoming Diary Dates

	Monday 4th November
	Class 4K swimming

	Tuesday 5th November
	Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Session 1 (Year 6)

	Tuesday 5th November
	Whole School Anti-Bullying Production (Billy’s Paradise)

	Wednesday 6th November
	Year 6 Visit to Wirral Grammar School for Boys (Author Workshop)

	Thursday 7th November 
	Year 6 Visit to Styal Mill

	Friday 8th November
	Year 3 Visit to Port Sunlight

	Tuesday 12th November
	Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Session 2 (Year 6)

	Thursday 14th November
	Class 6B Visit to Jaguar Landrover

	Friday 15th November 
	Class 6W Visit to Jaguar Landrover

	Friday 15th November
	Children in Need

	Tuesday 19th November
	Book Fair

	Tuesday 19th November
	Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Session 3 (Year 6)

	Tuesday 26th November
	Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Session 4 (Year 6)

	Thursday 28th November
	9:00 Flu Vaccinations (Years 3-6) 

	Tuesday 3rd December
	Thumbs Up Essential Life Skills Session 5 (Year 6)

	Wednesday 4th December
	Year 3: Sing the Christmas Story (Christchurch, Birkenhead)

	Wednesday 11th December
	Carol Concert 9:30 and 2:00pm

	Thursday 12th December
	INSET Day (school closed to pupils)

	Friday 13th December
	Carol Concert 9:30 am

	Monday 16th December
	Rudolph Run (look out for further information!)

	Wednesday 18th December
	Christmas Fair & Santa Visit

Christmas Lunch

	Thursday 19th December
	Whole School Pantomime Trip to Floral Pavilion – Snow White 10 am

	Friday 20th December
	School Closes 
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